Freedom of Information Act 2000 – community transport

Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the following information. 
You asked:
1, Please provide a copy of all letters and emails to all the Community Transport Providers who work for the local authority under a section 19 permit and 22 permit and also their responses.

Answer: We use no Community Transport Providers to provide transport under a section 19 or 22 permit. We operate an in-house service.
2, Please supply details of all the road transport contracts currently undertaken by these groups to include special education needs, home to school, social services contracts and Dial-a-Ride, I do not require the cost of the contracts or the contract number, just the route and the description and or destination.

Given that we have no section 19 or 22 operators Community Transport Providers, we have no road transport contracts that we could share. 

Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

